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  We thank God for how He blessed our entire 3 week trip to Haiti. Although 
the main purpose of this trip was to put on our Annual Pastor Training Semi-
nar, He allowed us to get so many more things accomplished.  
 

  This year’s course title was the 
“Personal Spiritual Life”. It is not 
only foundational to the believer’s 
walk with the Lord, but it provided 
these men, both pastors and leaders, 
with many doctrinally sound and 
practical lessons and message out-
lines for teaching their own people 
back home. We were very thankful to 
hear Pastor Leon declare in his clos-
ing remarks, “You have brought us 
many courses, but this one was 
‘Number One’”, speaking of the value 
he felt it was to them as a group. 
That feedback is very helpful to us as 
we plan for our future seminars. 

Pastor Lucien Jean Marie Tours with Us in April 

  As we announced in last month’s newsletter, Janice and I will be hosting 
Pastor Lucien from April 3 - May 6. What a unique servant of the Lord! We 
look forward to giving him the opportunity to update many of his support-
ers, while introducing him to others for the first time.  Please pray for us 
while we make the 5-State Tour and minister in the many churches. 

House Fire Leaves Pastor Faude’s Family in Need 

  While we were so thankful to hear that everyone 
was safe, we were very sad to hear about the 
electrical fire that gutted Pastor Faude’s rented 
house the Sunday before we arrived. This picture 
does not begin to convey the difficulty we found 
these folks in. Their faith remains strong, but they 
must seek another home. Please be in prayer for 
them. Some have already given toward their need.   

Always a great privilege to gather and fellow-
ship with such a group of dedicated servants.  

 


